


 
 
A standing room only crowd was on hand to learn about recent problems with long-
term federal funding as well as successes under the stimulus program when the 
Oklahoma Transportation Commission met March 1. The commission approved 
nearly $39 million in contracts for construction throughout the state. 
 
 



 
 
The people of Oklahoma recently received a $50 million stimulus grant to replace 
the westbound I-244 bridge over the Arkansas River in Tulsa with a multi-
functional structure carrying highway, rail and pedestrian traffic. The current 
bridge, pictured in the foreground, is both obsolete and structurally deficient. It was 
built in 1967 and is one of the worst-rated interstate bridges in the Oklahoma. 
Transportation Secretary Gary Ridley told the Oklahoma Transportation 
Commission at its March 1 meeting that the new bridge will be one of few structures 
in the nation to carry such varied traffic. 


